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Y.P.I.C.A. Lee Lim Ming College 
14 April, 2022 

 

Dear Parents / Guardians, 

 

Arrangements of Resumption of Face-to-Face Classes after Easter Holidays 
 

In accordance with the latest development of the COVID-19 epidemic situation, the Education 

Bureau (EDB) has announced that all secondary schools in Hong Kong will resume half-day 

face-to-face classes in an orderly and phased manner after the Easter holidays. 
 

 Classes are, therefore, arranged as follows: 

 

 

A. After Easter Holidays as originally scheduled in the school calendar:  
 
 

20/4(Wednesday), 21/4 (Thursday) and 29/4 (Friday) 

 

 

 
 

B. During the examination sessions of HKDSE Core Subjects:  
 

22/4(Friday), 25/4(Monday), 26/4(Tuesday), 27/4(Wednesday) and 28/4(Thursday) 
 

 The school is an examination centre of HKDSE examination and lessons are arranged as follows. 

 
 

Form Lesson Time Remark 

F.1 – F.4 Self Study at Home / 
Teachers will provide learning 

materials. 

F.5(5A) 

Students should attend the 

following ONLINE (Zoom) 

lessons according to the 

timetable： 

1) English Language, 

2) Mathematics(M2) 

(in Math lessons) 

/ 

- Attendance will be counted in 

these classes and shown in 

students’ report cards.  Students 

are reminded once again that 

attendance is definitely one of the 

criteria the school will consider if 

one can be promoted or not. 

 

- The lesson time for Chinese 

Language group 5BC3 may be 

rescheduled to another time slot 

on the same day. The subject 

teacher will inform students later. 

F.5(5B, 5C) 

Students should attend the 

following ONLINE (Zoom) 

lessons according to the 

timetable： 

Chinese Language 

/ 

 

 

 

 

 

Form Lesson Time Remark 

F.1 – F.5  
ONLINE 

(Zoom) 
8:15 a.m. – 1:35 p.m. According to the timetable 
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C. Upon completion of the core subjects of HKDSE 
 

 

 

From 3/5/2022 (Tuesday) onward until further notice 

 
 

Form Lesson Time Remark 

F.1 – F.5  
Half-day  

face-to-face 

classes 

8:15 a.m. – 1:35 p.m. 

Every student has to complete a Rapid Antigen 

Test (RAT) and obtain a negative result before 

coming back to the school.  Any student who 

fails to do so will not be allowed to have 

lessons and is required to return home. 

Detailed procedures about the RAT will be 

released by form-teachers later. 
 

 

Remark: 

 

The above arrangement is subject to the latest development of COVID-19 and announcements of 

EDB. 

 

Please refer to the following website for measures against the virus: 

http:www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/health-advice.html 

 

The school always cooperates with the Centre for Public Health to safeguard our students and staff 

members. If parents would like to know more about the information of COVID-19, please refer to the 

following website: https:www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/index.html or call the hotline (21251111 / 

21251122 from 9:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.). 

     

 

Should you have any questions concerning the above, please contact the form teachers of your 

child or the school office at 24618818 / 24670652. 

 

 

Thank you for your attention. Wish you good health! 

 

 

                                                        Yours faithfully, 

 

 

 

                                                         Kwok Yun Wai 

Principal 


